Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital Governing Body Consultation Meeting

Tuesday 7 October 2008 - 5.30pm-6.30pm

In Attendance

	Paul woltman
	Children’s Services

	Paula Flynn
	Children’s Services, minute taker

	Dave Eccles
	Head of Governance


John Ashley opened the meeting and thanked the group for attending. Paul Woltman introduced the members of staff from Children’s Services and explained that the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the closure of RMCH school and the establishing of alternative provision for those EOTAS pupils and how this will affect staff.

Paul explained that he would be run through a brief presentation and following this there would be an a question and answer session. 
Paul also commented that  the new provision will be classified as a Pupil Referral Unit (PRU). This is a legal requirement, however we will not be treating the provision as a neither PRU, nor will the PRU be contained in the name. 
Questions and Answers
Comment - Made by a member of the governing body -The current governing body requested for guidance and what they need to do in respect of financial issues relating to a school closure.  Also details of the school management committee and it compares to this committee.
Comment – made by a member of the governing body – there are currently some pupils who do not attend a school and nor do they have an alternative school. 

Q. As the service will be classed as a PRU, does that mean that mean that they are expected to stay for a short period of time and then go back to a mainstream school?

A. No, pupils will stay at the provision for as long as required, however there may be some pupils who are admitted for short periods of time, but this will be something that is planned and phased.

Q. Will the head of service always be a qualified teacher?
A. Almost sure that the head of service will a qualified teacher. It will up to the temporary management committee to appoint the head in conjunction with the LA.  
Q. When will Buile Hill CLC be vacated?

A. Do not yet have a definite date, although we do have a further meeting next week and hopefully we should know a little bit more by then.

Comment – Made by Professor Gabby – It is important that the new accommodation is workable form day one and also funding of any works that need to be done should not be an option. It is also vital that that building is operational and accessible before the PRU opens in September 2010, this will allow the teaching staff to have everything organised and up and running prior to the new school year.  

The governing body were all in unanimous agreement to this and asked for this matter to be documented.

Comment- Made by member of governing body - It is vital that we don’t lose sight of the needs of the children.

Comment – Made by a member of the governing body – Concerned that the CLC is located next to an existing high school and 6th form college, this may cause some concerns for a number of pupils. 
Paul commented that the CLC does have a separate entrance from the school and the college, but will take on your concerns about the close proximity.  
The meeting ended at 6.30pm. Paul thanked the group for their input.  
